
Greetings Nobles, 
It is hard to believe we are already four 

months into my second year. It seems to 
be going faster even than last year. I want 
to apologize to the Nobles who had birth-
days the last couple of months, as we had to 
turn off the “Happy Birthday” call due to is-
sues that had to be repaired. We are working 
with WebFez to correct the issue. If you have any questions, please 
call me.  

We have a Ceremonial scheduled for May 11, that will be moved 
to Saturday, July 27, to have a joint Ceremonial with the Valley of 
Firelands in Findlay. This should be a larger ceremonial and is ex-
pected to bring in many members.  

On Sunday, April 14, we are having a clean-up day at the Shrine 
to mulch, trim, pull weeds and beautify Zenobia for the Ohio 
Shrine Association meeting that will be here. We will be starting 
at 10 a.m. Please feel free to come out and help; the more the mer-
rier. 

Nobles, your recorder and business manager, John Mann, is re-
tiring due to health reasons. If you know of anyone or would like 
to apply for the position, please get a copy of your resume to the 
temple – Attn: to Potentate. I am looking to replace him in the next 
couple of months, as he is retiring in September. I also am working 
with the Divan to replace the treasurer, David Coy. We are cur-
rently working on a few leads at this time.  

I would like to thank everyone that advertises in the Masonic 
Bulletin for being patient. We are close to ensuring that all is 
brought up to current trends. At this time, I would like to welcome 
Kailee Weiker, as the treasurer, for the Masonic Bulletin, who will 
ensure timely management of accounts.  

If you would like to order onions to sell/buy, there is a yellow 
form that needs to be filled out and turned into the office and/or to 
Kevin Ridgeway. The nobility voted to continue to buy 10 pound 
bags at the February stated meeting.  

In the next few months, please focus on selling your plaques for 
the tabloid fund, as we are not printing a new tabloid this year. We 
still have MANY left over from last year and it is not required from 
Imperial to do this project.  

The Children’s Easter Egg Hunt was a great success, as always. 
Thank you to Scott and Tiffany Harder for organizing this event. 
A great time was had by all. Thank you to Illustrious Sir Boyd Du-
rain for his first year as circus chairman. Another thank you to all 
the Nobles, wives, family and friends who helped volunteer at the 
circus this year.  

Please do NOT forget to be at our April stated meeting, as we 
will vote on Zenobia’s portion of annual dues to be raised another 
$20. The total annual renewal will then become $165 ($110 to Ze-
nobia, $50 to Imperial and $5 to the hospitals). If you have any 
questions, please reach out to myself or Dave Coy.  

Your Truly, 
Todd Miller, PP
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OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

MONTHLY STATED MEETING 

Thursday, April 11 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

ATTEST: JOHN MANN, RECORDER 

Zenobia Website: www.zenobiashriners.com

NOTICE TO THE NOBILITY 
At our stated meeting of APRIL 11, there will be a vote to raise the  

Zenobia portion of our annual dues.

h 
a 
t

Chaplain’s

Ohio Shrine Association 
Annual Meeting 

The annual meeting of the Ohio Shrine Association will be hosted by Zenobia Shrine on Sat-
urday, April 27, at the Zenobia Shrine Center. All Nobles and their Lady are welcome and encour-
aged to attend this statewide planning event.  

There will be speakers from Erie Hospital, Imperial Shrine, a special guest speaker, and possibly 
a message from the Grand Master of Ohio. There will be activities for the Ladies while the guys 
have their business session. The cost is $30 per Noble and $10 for your Lady. There will be hos-
pitality Friday, April 26, at the host hotel down the road at Hampton Inn, off 795, starting at 5 p.m. 
Registration for the meeting will begin on Saturday, April 27, at 8:30 a.m., with coffee and donuts 
available while we enjoy fellowship with other Nobles from the state. It has been years since this 
event was held at Zenobia, and it would be great to see a good turnout for this event. 

This is my final year as an officer for Ohio Shrine, and I am looking forward to finishing my 
run with dignity and pride for Zenobia. For more information, please contact me (419-957-8404) 
or my Director General, Kevin Ridgeway (419-722-2461). 

Yours in the Faith, 
Boyd E. Durain, PP 

Ohio Shrine President

Next week, on Monday, April 
8, we will all be witnessing an 
amazing natural phenomenon, a 
total Solar Eclipse. What’s being 
dubbed as the Great American 
Eclipse will provide a great ex-
ample of the finely tuned cos-
mos in which we live, move and 
have our being. As Masons, this 
should have particular meaning 
when we consider the letter “G” 
as discussed in the Fellow Craft 
lecture. 

To exemplify this point, I 
want to share part of an article I 
came across recently.  

“Since total solar eclipses are 
so rare and unusual, it’s tempting 
to think of them as random co-
incidences of nature. But they’re 

nothing of the sort. In reality, 
they follow a complex pattern of 
physical and mathematical rules 
that makes it possible to predict 
their occurrence years in ad-
vance, as people have been 
doing since ancient times. This 
pattern depends on the sun, 
moon and earth having exactly 
the right size, composition, rel-
ative distance and motion with 
respect to each other. If there 
were any variation in any of 
these properties, total eclipses as 
we know them would never 
occur. 

These physical properties of 
the earth, moon and sun are part 
of a larger, vastly more complex 
pattern of cosmic variables, all 
of which must be precisely as 
they are for life on earth to exist. 
The odds of them all falling into 
place by pure chance is, in a 
word, astronomical. Taken to-
gether, they offer powerful ev-
idence of what scientists call 
universal fine tuning. Far from 
being the product of random  

Continued on page 14 

Spring is virtually syn-
onymous with new beginnings. 
It’s a time when the Earth starts 
to thaw out from the cold grip of 
winter, slumbering creatures re-
emerge and dormant vegetation 
springs back to life. Bees buzz 
about while the sound of birds 
singing fills the air. It’s the per-
fect opportunity to partake in fun 
outdoor activities.  

The parade season will begin 
soon – plan to participate in as 
many as you can. It is a great op-
portunity for us to be visible in a 
public setting and generate inter-
est in our fraternity. And have 
fun while doing so.  

Don’t forget that Sportsmen’s 
Extravaganza tickets are avail-
able – let’s get out there and sell 
them! Don’t miss out on the 
early bird drawings, held at the 
monthly stated meetings.  

Word has it that there is a 
rock shortage in northwest Ohio. 
Rumor has it that a new quarry 
may be in the works. Look for 
more information in the May 
Hadji. Yabba Dabba Do!  

Keep the Faith.  
Best regards,  

John
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A GREAT BIG HILLBILLY 
HOWDY! From all of your Hill-
billy friends! 

APRIL! – ALREADY??? 
Well we have been waiting for it 
– April showers bring May 
flowers. We hope!! 

Our first meetin of the year 
took place at Charlie’s Taverna 
on February 2, and we were off 
to a good start! 19 cuzzins and 
guests showed up, most in their 
finest Hillbilly attire! True, we 
get funny looks as we file back to 
our meetin room from the folks 
eating there, but with our logo on 
the back of our vests  they are 
aware the Shrine is among them! 

We ordered from the menu at 
6 p.m., and after the orders were 
taken the “Raban,” Rod, greeted 
everyone and had our “Shepherd 
of the Clan” – Stan – bless us 
with a prayer! The Pledge of Al-
legiance was said by all, then 
meal time!  

After everyone was done eat-
ing, the meeting was called to 
order. Rod introduced his of-
ficers, had the reports and dis-
cussed parades and meetings. 

Then came time for our coming 
events!  

First was the circus! As has 
been the case for many years, we 
Hillbillies handle passing out all 
of the circus books at both doors, 
for ALL of the shows! That takes 
man and woman power, and ded-
ication! We worked on getting 
volunteers for all of the required 
spots! 

Next was our “SOUP SPEC-
TACULAR” that will be THIS 
MONTH – on the 21st, starting 
at 1 p.m.,  at the Zenobia Tem-
ple! (Everyone is welcome – 
come join us). Boy, was there a 
lot of help that we needed! We 
discussed all areas of the event 
and did make some progress! 

Speaking of all areas, we ARE 
going to have an initiation to 
welcome new members into our 
Hilllbilly Clan at that event. It is 
not too late to reserve your spot. 
If you send me an email, I’ll take 
it from there! Remember – for 
only $40 for the guys and $30 for 
the gals – YOU CAN share in the 
fun and fellowship that we 
members of the Grand and Glo-
rious Order of the Hillbilly De-
gree DO ENJOY! And as an 
unexpected bonus,- we collect no 
more dues – EVER!!! 

That about wraps her up for 
this month. Consider joining us 
on the 21st – just to sample the 

soups – or better yet - to also join 
our Hillbilly Clan!!  

HONOR THE COB!!! 
Old Guy 

(oldguyrod@gmail.com)

 

hillbilly 
notes

Lancers, 
You did it again! Our 

members showed up at the cir-
cus and were impressive. They 
responded to show early to set 
up and then returned to work 
each performance. Cotton candy 
is such a crowd pleaser. Plus, 
there is a wonderful fellowship 
shared during this event. Thanks 
to all the Lancers (and family 
members) who were able to do-
nate time at the circus. 

Now it is time to get ready for 
our parade season. We have an 
important meeting on Monday, 
April 15 (tax day) at Zenobia. 
We will begin at 6:30 and eat a 
meal provided by Pit Masters. 
Contact Barry so we have an ac-
curate count. Then, plan on at-
tending to help us to get going 
with our preparations for this 
summer. We can use your input. 

See you on April 15!

 

Lancers
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EUCHRE  
FUN NIGHT 

Open ‐ Individual Tournament 
$15 Registration, 100% Payback 

All Nobles and Ladies are invited! 

Thursday, May 30, at Zenobia 
Doors open at 6:30 for sign in,  

play begins at 7:00 PM 
Contact Bernie Welniak (419‐360‐0695)  

to register 
Bar (donation), light snacks provided 

Just bring your FUN side! 
Advanced registration, please 

Provided by Zenobia Patrol 

MOTHER’S DAY
TEA PARTY

JOIN US FOR A

ZENOBIA SHRINE TEMPLE

MAY 1:30 PM4
BRING YOUR MOM, DAUGHTER,

GRANDAUGHTER
$20/PERSON, $10 FOR  KIDS UNDER 10

RSVP TO ALYSE AT 419-410-3131

MARCH 
2024 

STATED 
MEETING
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

ZENOBIA SHRINE 
HILLBILLY CLAN  #75 
Is Proud to bring our 

ANNUAL  
SOUP SPECTACULAR 

IT’S GONA BE AT THE SHRINE  
TEMPLE ON SUNDAY ­ APRIL 21  

STARTEN AT 1pm 

Y’all are welcome!   
We’ll have the best tastin  
soups fer y’all ta sample  

and vote on 
 ­­ and all free!  

(Donations only) 

Our deepest sympathy to the 
family of Kevin Steiner. As men-
tioned in my last article, Kevin 
and Carol (deceased) came back 
to this area recently at his daugh-
ter’s urging. As of this writing, I 
do not have any other details. 
Our old timers will remember 
Kevin as a lieutenant in our 
marching unit. He and Carol 
were very active members.  

The Patrol Euchre Tourna-
ment was held on February 29. 
We had three groups. The 
winners were: Group A: first 
place, Jim Stern; second place, 
Jeff Storey; third place, Mel Mi-
cham; euchre winner (lowest 
score), Dorothy Welniak. Group 
B: first place, Joyce Fries; sec-
ond place, Bernie Welniak; third 
place, Harry Colvin; euchre 
winner, Kevin Ridgeway. Group 
C: first place, Bud Crary; second 
place, Ken Janicki; third place, 
Nathan Weiker; euchre winner, 
Doug Barchant. As you can see, 
even the lowest score wins 
money. The important thing is 

that everyone has fun.  
Our next tournament will be 

May 30. If you wonder how we 
come up with the date, we select 
the fifth Thursday of the month, 
as they occur. Not to be confused 
with the Patrol playing on the 
third and fourth Thursdays. Since 
we have a 100 percent payout, 
our Patrol officers have agreed to 
increase entry fees to $15, to help 
recoup our losses on snacks and 
incidentals. It is open to anyone, 
but reservations are required by 
calling me at 419-360-0695. 

Get well wishes to Dave Ken-
nedy and any others. 

Bernie Welniak P.P., 33°

patrol
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Patrol euchre night held February 29
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Ladies Fun
Night

Flower Arranging
$20/person - all supplies provided
Thursday, April 11th, 2024 - 6:30 pm

Zenobia Shrine
8048 Broadstone Rd. 
Perrysburg, OH 43551

Ride with your Noble and join us for some
fun!

CHAPLAIN’S CHAT 
Continued from page 9 

processes, the cosmos is as its 
name implies: a created order 
designed by the unfathomable 
wisdom of a Creator God. The 
rare celestial convergence of a 
total eclipse is a potent reminder 

of this reality.” (From an article 
by Subby Szterszky in Focus On 
The Family-Canada) 

Enjoy the Eclipse, Nobles, 
and be thankful for the creation 
of the Supreme Architect. 

Peace, 
Mark

Hello Road Runners, 
Well, we have been busy the 

last few months taking trips to 
Erie and Chicago. We’ve even 
had some overnight trips. 
Thanks to everyone who took 
these trips. 

The Road Runners were busy 

at the Chicago Shriners Hospi-
tal, working on the train moun-
tain and getting the trains 
working again. Thanks, Fred 
Keith and Tom Hilton, for all 
your hard work getting both 
trains operating again. The 
upper train has not worked in 
years and the track had to be 
cleaned before the train would 
run.  

We welcome another new 
driver to our group, Tom Bland. 
Tom’s helped out by filling some 
of the trips when everyone was 

busy, and he was happy to ac-
cept the trip. Thanks, Tom. 

Well, we’re coming into the 
parade season, and we’re need-
ing drivers to do parades. If you 
have a parade you want to go to, 
let us know, so we can get the 
paperwork submitted. 

It’s time to get the boat ready. 
I hear the fishing is great for 
those who’ve been fishing. 

Till we meet again, keep the 
wind in your face and the sun 
over your shoulder,  

Tom Hilton, Dispatcher

Roadrunners

The Zenobia Road Runners were busy at Chicago Shriners Hospital. Hey Fred, what are you doing 
up there?



Greetings Nobles, 
On Friday and Saturday, 

April 26 and 27, the Ohio Shrine 
Association will meet at Zeno-
bia. It would be great to have a 
big showing by members of Ze-
nobia, as PP Boyd Durain is the 

President this year. On the 26th, 
from 5 p.m. to ?, there will be a 
hospitality gathering at the 
Hampton Inn on 795. RSVP is 
required. Cost is $30 a Noble 
and $10 for ladies. This covers 
the conference the next day. 
Morning of the 27th doors open 
for registration at Zenobia, at 
8:30 a.m., meeting will begin at 
10 a.m., with guest speakers 
with ladies present. A business 
meeting will be held after lunch, 
minus the ladies. Next is instal-
lation of next year’s officers, 
then dismissal.  

Onions will be coming in 
May, so please sell, order and 

advertise our delicious golden 
orbs. Let your club officers 
know how many you want 
and/or sell.  

Spring has arrived, so let’s 
plan to attend and participate in 
events in and around Zenobia for 
fun and fellowship.  

Zenobia meets the second 
Thursday of the month and 
Findlay SC meets on the first 
Saturday of each month at 10 
a.m., after the Blue Lodge 
breakfast in the Findlay Ma-
sonic complex, 303 Osborn 
Avenue. Please call Chuck / 
419-306-9559 with any in-
quiries.

Findlay 
shrine Club
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MAY 2024

APRIL 2024

 
 
 

Nobles, you are required to get the Potentate’s per-
mission to participate in a parade. The Temple’s insur-
ance does not cover you or your Unit or Club if you 
have not received permission from the Potentate to par-
ticipate in a parade. You need to submit your request to 
the Temple or email a request to the Potentate or Tem-
ple. You can not get permission after the parade date.

2024 PARADE SEASON

 

Tiffin 
Shrine Club

The March meeting of the 
Tiffin Shrine Club was held on 
Thursday, March 28, at the Tif-
fin Elks Club. There were 24 
members and visitors in atten-
dance. 

President Bill Brunn wel-
comed Nobles and ladies, gave 
the invocation and lead the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the 
United States of America flag. 

Introductions were made of 
Tiffin Shrine Club officers, past 
presidents KYCH and Zenobia 
Divan!! 

President Brunn spoke about 
TSC Christmas party for all Ze-
nobia, Nobles, ladies, family and 
friends in December 2023 

Treasurer’s report was given  
TSC 2024 deaths: Robert 

Beeler, 87, January 7; Jim 
Warren, 67, January 9, and Joseph 
E. Steininger, 88, January 11. 

Old business: reported on 
2024 circus.  

Hornet Director Bill reported 
he and Al Linke had been work-
ing on unit cars getting ready for 
cleanup in April for 2024 parade 
season! 

Zenobia Chief Rabban spoke 
about upcoming events for Ze-
nobia this spring and summer!  

Jeffrey Kuhn, PP  
TSC Secretary  

Greetings from all of the 
members of the CAMPERS!! 

Well here it is – APRIL!! Do 
you see any of those strange 
green things peeking up through 
the ground yet? You may also 
see some strange boxes on 
wheels starting to populate the 
area around you! Yep, that 
would be us campers getting our 
season started! HOORAY! 

Our February 10 camp-in was 
held at the 818 Club in Fremont. 
Thirteen members and guests 
were in attendance. Our Pres-
ident, Lyle (and Janet), wel-
comed us, as they were our 
wagonmasters for the month! 
Ellen and I have eaten there sev-
eral times, and it has always 
been good. This was no excep-
tion; a good meal was enjoyed 
by all! As you might guess, the 
conversations tended to favor 

 ZEnOBia CaMpERs

Hidey-Ho Nobles, 
The 2024 Circus has come 

and gone. Your Clown unit, 
along with the support of other 
Clowns from other Shrines, 
helped to make it a great time 
and successful circus. Thank you 
to each and every Clown who 
was able to attend and be a part 
of this noble event. Thank you as 
well goes to all the Nobles, their 
families and friends who as-
sisted in making this year’s cir-
cus a success. Without your 
assistance and participation, our 
circus would not be possible.  

There are many upcoming 
events and many Clown activ-
ities on the schedule; ballooning 
and parades.  

We NEED Clowns and invite 
any Noble who is interested in 
joining our fun unit to speak to 
any Clown and/or come to one 
of our meetings. Help is always 
available and graciously given. 
We all want to have fun and fel-
lowship.  

We meet on the third Thurs-
day of each month at the Clown 
building, 1545 Payne Avenue, 
Findlay. Doors open by 5:30 
p.m. and we eat at 6:30 p.m., 
business meeting follows. All are 
welcome to attend. Please call a 
day or two ahead to let us know 
if you’re coming, so we have 
enough food. Call Chuck / 419-
306-9559 with any inquiries.

 

CLOWNS

campers, camping, destinations 
and good natured prodding the 
members who are (temporally?) 
without a camper! And as a plus, 
we each received special Valen-
tines Day cookies. Another great 
camp-in! Thank you, Lyle and 
Janet! 

Our March 10 camp-in was 
headed up by our March wagon-
masters, John and Brenda. Their 
arrangements were at Patty Jo’s 
in Oregon.  

Until next month, KEEP THE 
CAMPFIRES BURNING! 

Rod



It is with deep sadness that I 
inform you of the passing of 
Lady Phyllis Metcalfe, widow of 
Walter Metcalfe, P.P. 2002, and 
Lady Dorothy Curry, widow of 
C. Douglas Curry, P.P. 1999. 
Both were very supportive of 
their husbands, as well as Zeno-
bia. Lady Dorothy was a Past 

High Priestess in Dendarah 
Court and a member of their 
Ladies Marching Patrol.  

I would like to take personal 
privilege in mentioning the pass-
ing of Faye Grevis. She and 
Andy served on the A-Team of 
many of our Past Potentates. 
Faye was very active at Denda-
rah Court and attended many ac-
tivities at Zenobia. Her 
long-time friends, brother and 
Noble and Maria Petros kept us 
abreast of Faye’s failing con-
dition. I am proud to say that 
they are long time friends of 
ours, as well. 

The 2024 Zenobia Shrine 
Circus is now officially over. We 
would like to thank those who 
sold circus ads, pre-sold tickets 

at Zenobia, helped the day(s) of 
the circus and, of course, Circus 
Chairman Illustrious Sir Boyd 
Durain and his committee.  

The Children’s Easter Egg 
Hunt and Maundy Service will 
be over; however, Easter will be 
upon us, as you receive this ar-
ticle. We wish everyone a very 
blessed Easter.  

Illustrious Sir Ty Stout has 
been busy working on Zenobia’s 
Meat Feztival on Saturday, April 
13. Please attend this fun event.  

Then on Friday and Saturday, 
April 26 and 27, Zenobia will be 
hosting the annual Ohio Shrine 
meeting. Let’s support Illus-
trious Sir Boyd Durain as Pres-
ident. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330
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Today. Tomorrow. Together.

8883 Browning Dr. 
Waterville, Ohio

bmcohio.org

Assisted and Independent Living • Memory Support

 

TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Monday through Friday, 10-6; Closed Saturday and Sunday

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446

2024 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                 Phone No.                   Meets 
CAMPERS                                           John Weslow                               419-618-1906                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
DIRECTOR’S STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Dave Coy                                    517-263-6468                     3rd Tuesday at Zenobia 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     3rd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Boyd Durain                                419-957-8404                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        John Weslow                               419-618-1906                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Randy Sikorski                            419-262-2152                     1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL                           Leroy Williams                            419-346-2189                     TBA 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          John McEntee                             419-674-7838                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-351-9823                     1st Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
PIT MASTERS                                     Dave Hefflinger                           419-265-3339                     3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday of Jan./Mar./May/Sep./Nov. 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Friday at 6:30 p.m. 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           John Hayes                              419-788-3496                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Steve Kelly                               419-603-2696                   3rd Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-707-1962                   Meetings TBD 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   2nd Thursday at 5:30 p.m., before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLY’S CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, Aug. and Dec . 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

Greetings Nobles, 
Ohio Shrine Association 

meeting will be held on Saturday, 
April 27, and Zenobia is the host 
this year. Our own Boyd Durain 
is the President this year. There 
are rooms available at the Hamp-
ton Inn, down the road from the 
Shrine, and there will be a hospi-
tality room on Friday night at the 
hotel. Even if you are not staying, 
you are welcome to attend. Sat-
urday will be the meeting at Ze-
nobia. Reservations need to be 
sent in, along with your $30 fee, 
plus $10 if your lady is attending. 
There will be an event for the 
ladies while the Nobles are meet-
ing. Lunch will be provided. 

Since we are hosting this event, it 
would be nice to have a good 
showing of our Nobles there. 

The Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza will be held again this year 
in October, and tickets are avail-
able at the office for everyone to 
sell. This is one of our largest 
money makers and we need to 
sell as many tickets as possible. 
Sell NOW and get in on the 
Early Bird Drawings held each 
month. It will be held LIVE at 
the Glass City Center this year. 

Looking forward to all the 
upcoming events and hope to see 
you all there. 

Your Chief Rabban,  
Kevin Ridgeway

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban

Fremont 
shrine Club

We’re BACK! The Fremont 
Shrine Club WILL meet this 
month. It will happen on the 
third Thursday (April 18), begin-
ning at 6:30, meeting at 7 p.m., 
at the Monticello Lodge in 
Clyde. We will be setting up our 
2024 calendar and making plans 
for those events we will be sup-
porting. Also, a decision on the 
Vidalia onion sales will be a pri-
ority. 

Contact John Avers (419-307-
3882) to let him know you plan 
to attend. This meeting is easily 
accessible and will be casual, so 
plan on attending to give your 
input. Any Noble is welcome. 
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